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Chatsworth Road Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the Meeting held Wednesday 18 November 2020
[Online (Zoom) meeting]
Present
Ken Davis (Chair), Ian Gerrard, Nick James, Janet Portman, Dr Lucy Scriven, Lucie Wattam, Michele Young
Apologies
Alan Beasley, Brian Penk
1. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the meeting of 16 September 2020 were accepted. 
2. MATTERS ARISING

5. Mental health information project. Held over until survey dealt with.
6. Flu vaccinations. There were problems with supplies arising from the surge in demand and additional groups to be catered for. This led to supplies running out at the first clinic. The practice has been able to catch up subsequently. The feedback on the practice’s handling of the situation had largely been positive. Planning is going on behind the scenes for the roll-out of Covid vaccines, the first tranche of which will be made available to care homes and other vulnerable sectors first.

There was a discussion on the increase of unpleasant behaviour from some patients (mainly on the phone), arising from problems associated with the huge increase in work and changes arising from Covid. There has been a lot of positive feedback as well. Chris McDermott (in his Council capacity) can help anyone who is isolated and feeling frustrated. It is possible for the practice to apply to have ‘repeat offenders’ removed from the practice list. Negative feedback is always reviewed and dealt with appropriately.
3. PATIENT SURVEYS
Katy Stephenson has the questionnaire. The website can be used to house and circulate it. Action - Katy will do a trial run, which she and IG will then analyse. The PPG can be ‘guinea pigs’. It may be advertised via Facebook.
4. REPORT FROM NETWORK MEETINGS etc.
KD and MY had attended a Zoom meeting under the auspices of Joined Up Care on how Derbyshire is handling the pandemic. The minutes will be circulated to PPG members when they arrive. There were two speakers, a manager and a GP. The track and trace inadequacies have been very problematic. The two hospitals are both streamed, so that Covid-positive patients are identified and separated, which leads to staffing and building problems. The number of people attending Accident and Emergency Departments is increasing again. There are delays, but not as drastic as some media portrayals suggest. In primary care, some response times are now quicker than usual. Telephone triage has proved very helpful, also the use of photos and video calls (though not much of the latter at the practice so far). There are five walk-in centres around Derbyshire to take the pressure off A&E. There will be another session this evening.
5. PRACTICE REPORT

Already covered in 2 above.
6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Practice staff list on website has disappeared. Action – LW will check. 

Dr Richie is off sick but is in the process of recovering. The PPG sent its best wishes to her for a speedy recovery.
The number of patients with Covid in contact with the practice has risen, and the practice is making use of the app.

7.  DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 20 January, 3pm [Zoom meeting]
THANK YOU VERY MUCH INDEED FROM ALL OF US ON THE PPG FOR THE FANTASTIC WORK OF EVERYONE AT THE PRACTICE DURING 2020. 
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BEST WISHES, MERRY CHRISTMAS, AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL! 

